Whitman College Safety Committee
Minutes of meeting – February 7, 2012

Present:





Absent:

Craig McKinnon – Chair, Memorial Rep.

Bryan Lubbers – Div. I /Tech Rep.

Kathy Rogers – Advisor



Marge Jesse – Secretary, RCC Rep.

Lisa Perfetti  - Faculty Rep.


Billie Fitzsimmons – Welty HC Rep.

Dona LaFran – Div. II Rep.

Brian Fortin – Employer Rep.

John Hopkins – Physical Plant Rep.

Dennis Hopwood – Employer Rep.

Hillary Loomis – Art Rep.

Martha Holt – Div. III Rep.

John Eckel – OP/ Sherwood Rep.

12:04 Meeting called to order by Craig.   In Marge’s absence Kathy will take the meeting minutes.
Motion made to accept the minutes of the last meeting.  Motion seconded and passed.

Old Business:

Craig reported on status of proposed ‘Golf Cart Zone’.   Craig reports that Peter Harvey has discussed our request for a variance with the Assistant City Attorney.  Peter was told our proposal was being reviewed and refined.   Peter will be provided with the updated proposal, which he will share with the committee through the Safety Department.  The Assistant City Attorney hopes to bring the matter before the council in Feb. or March.
Dona asked about carts crossing Isaacs St.  Kathy explained that our request for a variance did not include Isaacs St. and the College will not approve carts being operated on Isaacs or Alder Streets, but carts would be allowed to cross Isaacs St to access side streets such as Valencia.

John E. asked about funding for the purchase of required upgrades or for a new ‘street legal’ cart.  Kathy told the group that monies for carts and upgrades must come from the department owning the cart.  Funding for a new cart would have to go through the normal budget request process.

Kathy reported that since our last meeting there were three employee accident/injuries.

· An employee fell to the floor when moving to sit in a chair.  The chair rolled away and the employee landed on the floor.  Employee received minor contusions.  No medical care was required.

· An employee fell from a standing position to the ground when she was forced to step off the sidewalk into the grass to allow a group of students walking abreast to pass.  The employee stepped in a depression in the grass and fell on her face breaking her glasses and receiving abrasions and contusions to her face, head and hands.  Medical care was required.
· An employee who was feeding brush into the wood chipper received an abrasion to his face when a branch he was feeding in to the machine jumped and caught his cheek.  No medical care was required.  
Kathy also shared the recordable accident numbers from our year-end report.   She told the group that our numbers for 2011 were positive and were less than 2010.  The totals follow.
0-deaths

6-cases with days away from work

5-cases with job transfer or restriction

5-other recordable cases

44-total number of days away from work

312-total number of days of job transfer or restriction

14-injuries

1-skin disorder

1-other illness

New Business

Craig reported that his one-year term as chair was over and asked for volunteers or nominations for the position.    John H. offered that in a recent meeting with the Physical Plant staff, he was asked to continue on as the representative and was asked to seek the position of committee chair.   Dennis nominated John H. for chair.  No other nominations or volunteers were offered.  The committee approved John H. as chair for the next term beginning at our next meeting in June 2012.

A committee member asked about the length of their term.  Kathy explained that according to L&I rules the term of service is one year, but there are no limits on the number of terms served.  

The next meeting will be held on June 12, 2012 at the Penrose Library Center for Teaching and Learning.

The meeting was adjourned at 12 :30

